
 

 
 
 
 
 
November 2023  
 
 
 
Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 
 

". . . this is the victory that overcometh the world, even our faith." (I John 5:4) 
  
Having recently returned to Guatemala, we are thankful to God for allowing us to attend to 
our family affairs and return to the field quickly. We hope and pray that God will give a 
wonderful life and ministry to our newly married son-in-law Matthew and our daughter Sara.  
 
Last year's container of Bible portions from John and Romans and bags of “Joy for the 
Children” has already been distributed throughout Guatemala. Pastor Timothy Carte of 
Directline Ministry has informed me that they are ready to send us another container, but they 
don't have enough money. Please help us pray that God will provide this money. If any of you 
would be willing to contribute to that end, it would be greatly appreciated. Please send any 
monies to: Directline Ministry, P.O. BOX 38, Statesboro, GA 30459. For more 
information, please contact Thomas Green by phone at 912.243.9999 or by email at 
thomas.green@directlineministry.com. Only the Lord knows how many souls are being 
saved through this effort, but we know that God's Word does not return void.  
 
Thank you for your prayers for my health. At this time, my general health is quite good, and 
my eyesight has never been better than it is now.  
 
May the good Lord Jesus bless and keep you all.  
 

In Christ, 

Angel Lopez 

Guatemala 
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